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SVFD Pumper Truck Inspection:  Beginning Sunday, June 08, 2025 

The District of Stewart Volunteer Fire Department will be conducting an annual 
inspection of the SVFD Pumper Truck on Sunday, June 08, 2025.  This is required 
as general maintenance for the Stewart Volunteer Fire Department equipment.

The Pumper Truck inspection process involves opening a fire hydrant and could 
result in water users experiencing temporary changes in water quality including: 
discoloured water, air in the water (giving water a milky white colour), silt, or a 
temporary drop in water pressure. Any issues should subside within 48 hours.

It is advised that residents limit their water use as much as possible if any 
changes in water quality are noticed. Discoloured water may stain clothing or 
dishes, so it is advisable to avoid using hot water, doing laundry or running the 
dish-washer.

The District of Stewart would like to thank water users for their patience and   
co-operation during the SVFD Pumper Truck Inspection. 




